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         by Felicity Jeans, Executive Director  

50th Anniversary Celebrations

   Kimberton Hills is celebrating 50 years being a Camphill Village 
Community this year! Our immense appreciation goes out to Karin 
Myrin who chose to honor her grandparents by offering the land 
at Kimberton Hills to the stewardship of Camphill.  Following 
the intentions of her grandparents, Alaric and Mabel Pew Myrin, 
she felt Camphill could  care for the land using biodynamic, 
regenerative practices. These practices  not only refrain from 
using chemicals to artificially boost the lands productivity, but 
add beneficial substance to the care of the soil health by using 
biodynamic preparations which encourage the elements in the soil 
to find natural health and balance. With Biodynamic practices, 
there is a need to get to know the land intimately: the texture of 
the soil in different seasons and weather conditions, the types 
of weeds that grow, and the insects and birds that flourish in the 
environment. The farmers develop an ongoing relationship with the 
land and the ecosystem supporting and supported by it.

     Just as the farmers and gardeners need to develop a relationship 
with the land, so do the people that have chosen to be together 
to create and maintain an inclusive intentional community/ We 
need to develop and continue to be open to listening, adjusting  
opinions, and making space for each other to be able to flourish 
and grow. Communication is an essential part of the process of 
supporting everyone to feel involved and a part of the community, 
as well as helping to develop future intentions. There are planning 
meetings in the different entities of the community, including the 
Land association, the Applied Arts association, the Neighborhood 
associations. Then the thoughts and ideas can come together to see 
if they align, and we can decide which projects to prioritize.

 

 

     As you are aware, if you are regular readers of our 
Newsletter, we have recently completed some major house 
renovations at Sycamore, Kerria and Springfield houses. We 
were able to repair the damage after the storm brought a tree 
through the roof of Oberlin house. The Cliff & Catherine 
Todd CSA building is a much appreciated new space for the 
gardeners to store and distribute the vegetable harvest. None 
of this would be possible without a lot of communication, 
preparation, and the support of you, our friends in the wider 
community.

     Looking forward to our 50th year, we are aware of how 
much the dairy cows are a part of the life of Kimberton 
Hills. The milk, yogurt and cheeses that they provide are 
integral to our nourishment. Of course the bucolic calm 
of passing a field with grazing cows gives a wonderful 
sense of peace. It is due time to give our attention to some 
much needed renovations of the winter housing for the 
herd. We want to improve manure composting areas and 
improve the environment for the health and wellbeing of the 
cows that provide so much for us. Along with that comes 
considerations of whether we can plan to create a new 
home, and a Craft Studio for the Pottery and Mosaic arts 
to develop further. All these things take preparation, time, 
resources and ongoing communications amongst all the  
stakeholders to ensure the needs of everyone are considered 
and we are using the available resources to their optimal 
purpose.

     We send our ongoing gratitude and appreciation to you 
all who, throughout the past 50 years have helped to create 
this vibrant community, and we hope and trust your support 
will continue into the future. 
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  Preserving Family History Through the 
Crafts                        by Steve Gerhard

Steve with his mosaic piece made in 
the CVKH Mosaic Studio

     The cynic in me used to be dismissive of the adage, “everything happens 
for a reason,” and then….
     It’s July of 2014, as I plop down at the break table, I glance at the Reading 
Eagle newspaper lying on the table and see an article about Sweet Water 
Baking Company at Camphill Village.  They make breads and granola.  
Granola?  Let me read on.
     My youngest son and I are getting ready to embark on a three-week 
camping and climbing trip out west.  We’ve been searching for some 
granola to take along, but everything we’ve tried is just mass-produced 
garbage in a wrapper, too sweet, gummy, or getting stuck between your 
teeth.  But as I read the article and interview with the baker, Saul, I think 
that this might be what we’ve been looking for.  The community and the 
residents of Camphill Village also intrigue me.
     “Break’s over” barks the boss and I scribble down Sweet Water’s phone 
number.  Better call Saul.  When I get home, I dial up the number “Hello 
Sweet Water Bakery, Saul speaking.”  I tell him how I got the Bakery’s 
number and that I’m interested in the granola.  Saul suggests the Swamp 
Mix and I order 5 lbs.  He tells me he can mail it, but I choose to pick it up 
as our departure date is closing in.       
         I arrive at Camphill Village the next afternoon.  As I enter off Pughtown Road, I see a barn, beehives, an orchard, and eclectic 
looking houses with funky names.  When I pull up to the bakery, there is a person sorting bags of wool.  I go through the café, find the 
bakery, pay for my granola and head out. I don’t know what to make of this place, but I’m sure I’ll be back.
     I continue to return to Camphill Village to get granola and artisan breads from Saul at Sweet Water Bakery.  My girlfriend (now 
wife) Barb accompanies me when I do “granola runs” and we have often dined at the café.
     When Barb’s job was eliminated due to a plant closure, Saul brings her on to volunteer in the bakery.  Barb tells me that the 
residents make some wonderful crafts and that there is going to be a show in the café that we should attend.
     The musical guest the evening of the show is a friend of ours, Jack Murray, who is surprised to see us.  “Well Jack, it all started with 
a newspaper article and a bag of granola.”  My eye is immediately drawn to a pastoral stained-glass piece.  Darn, it’s already sold.  Then 
the curator of the event, Judith Hokky, announces that the stained-glass studio will be accepting commissions.  
     I approach her and inquire if they would be willing to take on a commission of the painting on my barn doors.  “Do you have a 
photo?” she asks.  “Not on me, but there is a tattoo on my left should, let me show you.”  Before she can respond, I unbutton my shirt 
and expose my tattoo.  She takes a peek and agrees to accept the commission.

     Well, this turned out to be quite an arduous undertaking.  The 
pandemic shut down the studio for a period.  The scope of the project 
grew with the addition of my John Deere “B” tractor in the foreground. 
However, the dedication, perseverance, attention to detail and 
collaborative artistic flair of Judith, day volunteer extraordinaire 
Carolyn DiStefano and mosaic artists and residents, Ina Sawitz and 
Holly Bicking, created an incredible piece of art that I will cherish 
forever.
     The cynic in me has been exorcised.  Things do happen for a reason.  
A trip, a newspaper article, a bag of granola, a corporate hatchet job, 
and Judith being unfazed when I yanked my shirt down. In a word: 
serendipity.
     I am so grateful to Judith, Carolyn, Ina, and Holly, as well as all the 
residents and supporters who fulfill the vision and mission of 
Camphill Village every day.  I wish all of you health, happiness, peace 
and love always, in all ways.
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Wellspring Gallery in Kepler 
     Kimberton Hills recently updated Kepler’s foyer and 
created the Wellspring Gallery. Artwork by Richard Neal 
now adorns the walls in the foyer and along the stairway. 
His paintings also hang in the Myrin Room and in Rose 
Hall. The Rose Hall paintings are property of Kimber-
ton Hills, “bought” as a trade for the work our tesident 
Camphill architect Joan Allen did for Copake Camphill 
Village in New York.  The new paintings are on loan but 
are also potentially available for sale.

Village Happenings
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Our online Craft Shop is filled with 
dozens of unique, handmade wares made 

onsite in our Kimberton Hills Village. 
Peruse wonderful items from our 

Wood Shop, Weavery, 
Herb Garden, Mosaic, Fiber Arts and 

Ceramic Studios, and more! 
In-person pick up is available for local 

friends and community. 

Visit the Online Craft Shop!

Online Craft Shop
www.camphillkimberton.org

208726.indd   5208726.indd   5 4/7/22   3:06 PM4/7/22   3:06 PM



48%

24%

19%

9%

12%

54% 9%

       Camphill Village Kimberton Hills Celebrates 50 Years in 2022
                Choose a Gift Strategy that Maximizes benefits to your family and to CVKH

CVKH was founded in 1972 and we are celebrating 50 years of our life sharing community in 2022. Here are some ways to help us 
celebrate this 50th anniversary via support for CVKH that you might not have considered. 

Favorite Ways to Make a Gift:

Securities: Stocks and publicly traded securities such as mutual funds shares, are easy to give and offer great tax advantages. You can: 
(i) transfer the stock or mutual fund shares to CVKH directly and electronically through your broker to our brokerage account; or (ii) 
send the stock certificate and a signed stock power for each certificate to us separately via certified mail.

Bequests: Have you made provisions in your will or revocable living trust to benefit CVKH?  Three popular options are to leave 
CVKH a percentage of your estate after making provisions for family and friends; leave us a specified sum of money; or leave us a 
specific and designated estate asset or item or personal or real property.

Endowments: When you make an endowed gift by cash/check, securities or other assets, only a portion of the income will be spent 
each year, allowing the remaining amount to continue to grow. The portion of your gift will supplement our programs in perpetuity as 
you designate. An endowment gift can be named for a family, loved one, or a specific program, house, or workshop. 

Gifts That Give Back To You and Help CVKH:

Charitable Remainder Trust (CRT): A CRT will pay you either a variable or a fixed dollar amount-depending on whether you choose 
a unit trust or annuity trust, respectively-each year for the rest of your life from the assets you place in a trust. After your lifetime, the 
balance of the trust goes to the named charities of your choice. Plus, you are eligible for an immediate partial income tax deduction.

Charitable Lead Trust: This charitable trust pays income to one or more charities you designate, typically for a period of years, and 
then the remaining assets in the trust pass to non-charitable organization beneficiaries, such as family members. Based on the circum-
stances, the type of property used and the intended beneficiaries, lead trusts can have significant estate or gift tax benefits.

Retirement plan or IRA Assets: Because tax laws often subject retirement plans or IRA assets to the highest income tax rates when 
paid to your loved ones leaving these retirement plan assets to charity may be one of the most efficient estate planning options. CVKH 
can receive all that’s left to us from a retirement plan or IRA without incurring tax liability. Leaving these same assets to family mem-
bers and loved one, however, can expose the retirement plan assets to income taxes at their ordinary income tax rates.

Real Estate: Giving real estate allows you to make a significant gift to CVKH with a tax-advantaged outcome. You can donate real 
estate in several ways:

     Donate the appreciated property directly to us.
     This strategy earns you an immediate tax deduction for its fair market value and eliminates the capital gains taxes when you have      
     owned the real estate for more than one year.

     Make a gift through your will or living trust.
     Made as part of your estate plan, the gift of real estate via a charitable bequest under your estate documents gives your estate an   
     estate tax deduction and supports the important work of CVKH after your death.

          For more information, please contact Craig Williams, Esq. 
in the Development office at 610-935-0300 x 11 

       or via email: cwilliams@camphillkimberton.org.

                                                                                                                                       

Thank You to our Generous Donors in 2021
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2021 Donors - Thank You!

Administration

Family Support & Resident Contributions

Donor Support

79.4%

2021 Operating Expenses
$2,575,507

Households & Village Enterprise Support

Fundraising  & Development

2021 Sources of Revenue
$2,617,154

Exrternal Product Sales & Services

Gifts from $25,000 - $49,999

Camphill Village Copake Foundation
The Church Family
George G. Smith & Elizabeth G. Smith 
Foundation
Robert Stern Trustees et al Nancy Stern 
Trust
PA Dairy Program

Gift of $50,000 or more

Robert Martin and Katherine Gould 		
Martin 
The Pew Charitable Trusts
Martha S. Walton
The Norman Wain Trust

Gifts from $5,000 - $9,999

Dr. H. William Bosch
Judith Buechner
Bob & Rosemary Huether
Circle of Support
William Dixon
Mr. Robert R. Hollenbach
Kimberton Whole Foods
Charles and Mary Miller
Nina & Norman Wain Family 
Foundation
PeelerBlack Fund
Pottstown Area Health and Wellness 
Foundation
Elizabeth Stevens (Trust)

Gifts from $10,000 - $24,999

Mrs. Gloria Abramowitz 
Phyllis Anderson
Camphill Foundation
Ms. Lee Combrink-Graham
Mr. Jerry Gardner
Mrs. Priscilla Huston
Bill & Jodi Keller
Mr. Jim & Joan Moore
Ms. Patti Parette
RJM Foundation
Robert E. Lamb Foundation
Ms. Janet W. Smith
Susan McHenry
Freed Family Trust

Gifts from $2,500 - $4,999

AmWINS Brokerage of New Jersey
Dr. Jean Flood
GPTSO
Mr. Mark & Elizabeth Hansler
The Welsh Family Foundation
Ms. Nancy F. McIntyre
Ms. Susan B. Miller
Mr. Ranney R. Moran
Ms. Jessica Sabo
Mr. George G. Smith III
St. Patrick Parish Grass Valley Parent Club
Ms. Sherry Wildfeuer
Micheael & Ellen Cooper
Anne Campbell	

28.6%

54.1%

17.3%
11.6%

9%
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Gifts from $500 - $999	

4 Seasons Arborscapes LLC
Ms. Paula Beth Adams
Mrs. Johanna Allston PhD
Andrew Altenburg
Anvil Industries Inc
Mr. Daniel Babitch
Ms. Sandy Bardsley
Sam Bicking
Mr. Patrick Boova
Borislow Factor & Company
Mr. Joseph Bright
Mr. Donald Briner
Mr. Lynn Brubaker
Mr. Francis A. Cape
Mr. Robert Chalfin
Dianne and John Degnan
John Gallagher
GMS Surgent
Mr. William Herman
Adena Herskovitz
Mr. Joshua Herz
William Holmes
Mr. Charles Humphreys
Mr. Joe Ott’s Garage
Mark & Wendy Kearney and 
Beetlestone
Major Dennis Kilp
KLM Electric LLC
Matthew Lapp
Linda and John Leonard
Mr. Michael Lieberman
Mr. Robert Meeker
Dr. Glen K. Miller D.V.M.
Network For Good
Oehlert Bros., Inc
Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts 
Program
Mrs. Norma Reardon
Mr. Rednecheck
Mrs. Lucy Reid
Amanda Rocco
Timothy Saxe
Mary Schlemitzauer
Mr. Jerry Schwartz
Mr. Steven Silvert
Nathan & Elizabeth Haring

Harriet Stone
Estell and Rick Syretz
The Ashland Foundation
The Bigger Family Foundation
Mrs. Mary Tigani
Diana Tomasko
Karyn Weaver
Mr. Theodore Weicheld
Jody Weisman
Mrs. Nancy Winkelman

Gifts up to $499
Ms. Michele Acquaviva
Paula Beth Adams
Ms. Ellen G. Adler
Marian Albertus
Mr. James Alderfer
Rose Alemi
Mrs. Janet W. Allen
Erin Allerton
Amazon Smile
Ms. Diane Anderson
Mrs. Karen Andiario
Dr. Mitchell Anolik
Mr. Peter Asten
Eriko Augustus
Ms. Linda Baker
Mr. Robert J. Baldyga
Kathleen Banerjee
Beth Barol
George Barry
Leslie Baskin
Mr. Mark Bean
Ms. Elaine Becker
Lisa Beckerman
Ms. Cindy Beckler
Mr. Selwin Belofsky
Dr. Jeffrey Benton
Nels Benton
Ms. Kimberly Billesbach
Bissinger Bissinger
Mr. Tom A. Bissinger
Isabella Bodek
Reid Bodek
Ms. Jane Bodine
Carlota Bohm

Gifts of $1,000 - $2,499 

Anonymous
Augustus Lutheran Church
Mr. Christopher Barron
Sarah Grimes Barron
Mr. Jeff Billheimer
Beth Ann Bradley Trust, Kathryn Kanuch 
Trustee
Mr. Clifford Brett
Jessica and Dylan Cardwell
Chester County Craftworks
Mrs. Lloyd and Sharen Friedman
Dr. Robert Fry
Mr. Richard Harsh
Mr. Marilynn Hill
Mrs. Robin Hilton
Beth Horstman
Mr. Jeffrey Hale Horstman
Jewish Communal Fund
Andrew Klein
The Kornblau Family Foundation
William Leatherbee
Mr. Timothy K Lewis
Hannah Lieberman
Mrs. Patricia Marino
Mr. Robert Mark
Salvatore and Barbara Mastriano
Medtronics
Ms. Judith Meredith
Mr. Marjorie Miller Jr.
Mrs. Susan Church Montgomery
Mr. Jeff Moore
Ellen Morehouse
Livia Nulman
Mr. Richard Pennypacker
Phoenixville Federal Bank & Trust
Ms. Kristen Reifsnyder
Mrs. Jeanine M. Roth
Ms. Emily Sabo
Ms. Anne C. Sangree
Ms. Sara W. Shick
Harriet Stone
Ms. Edith Strauss-Goldsmith
The Benevity Community Impact Fund
Brian Tierney
Maud and Brian Tierney
Ms. Diana Tomasko
Mr. George B. Wallace
Mrs. Helen Zipperlen
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Sara Borchert
Mr. James E. Bradlin
Mary Beth Bright
Mr. Jasper Y. Brinton
Kyle Brolis
Ms. Nancy F. Brown
Robert Kevin and Robin Lisa Raines Brown
Adam Brunner
Ms. Lisa Bucci
Ms. Mary Burkhart
Ms. Megumi Burr-Tolliver
Bonita Burton
Gary and Virginia Buvitz
Dana Marie Cahill
Mrs. Anna M. Calahan
Mr. Kenneth Carroll
Ms. Patricia A. Carson
Jacqueline Case
Mary Chaban
Kirsten Chalfen
Mr. Richard Chalfin
Ariane Chan
Mr. James I. Cheng
Yvonne Clayton
Mr. Steven Clee
Jon Cochran
Doris Cohen
Mr. Jon Cohen
Saeko Cohn
Jeffrey Conway
Barbara Coon
Mr. Ben Cownap
Joan and Steve Crifasi
David Crow
Derrick Cullen
Ms. Letty Dahme
Bharath Kumar Dasarathan
Kristin Davidson
Zachary Davis
Terry Dershaw
Christian Dicicco
Mrs. Carol Grace Distefano
Ms. Loddie Dolinski
Judith Dollenmayer
John and Sylvia Dorsey
Ms. Ann Irene Duerr
Mary Duffy
Ralph Dunmore
Elizabeth Dura
Robert Ebby
Robert Edleman
Pat Eggers
Ms. Lisa Estes-Cheatham
Sharon Ewing
Mrs. Christa U. Farnon
Ms. Janet Taylor Faust
Lynn Feldman Trustee
Diane Ferber
Mrs. Bonnie C Ferguson
Dr. Elaine A. Ferrara
Judith Fisher
Mr. Shad Fossen
Mr. Steven Fram
Mr. James Frazier
Mrs. Adrienne French
Mr. Justin Fried
Joyce Frisiello

Mr. Charles Fritz III
Charles Gaglia
Jean Galbraith
Deepti Galos
Martha Gellhorn
Karen Giannelli
Susan Gildea
Ms. Amanda Gilliams
Mr. Hyman Gillman
Susan Gitli
Mr. Mike Giuranna
Lee Glen
Craig Goldblatt
Mrs. Laura Grablutz
Christine Gravelle
Francis Greene
Dr. Louis Guernsey
Matthew Hamermesh
Nicole Hamilton
Martha and Scott Hammond
Hangley, Aronchick, Segal, Pudlin, 
& Schiller
James Hansler
Wanda Hansler
Andrew Harakal
Mrs. Eileen Haring
Mr. Nathan S. Harin
Mr. Vincent Hartnett
Ms. Peggy Hartzell
Deborah Hayes
Judith Heagstedt
Mr. Robert Heberton
Ms. Diedra Heitzman
Ms. Sara Hertz
Mr. Gordon B. Hetherston
Mr. Alan S. Hock
Mr. Linda and Craig Hock-Long
Mr. Bruce Hodge
John & Susan Holloway
Mark Hopkins
Sherryl Horton
Mrs. Carol J. Hubben
Rosemary Huether
Mr. Eric Hundertmark
Roger Hunt
Mrs. Christine Huston
Mr. Stockton Illoway
Eriko Imaizumi
Steven and Laurel Isicoff
Dr. Karen Izzi PHD
Kathleen Jackson
Ms. Felicity Jeans
Mrs. Linda Johnson
Mrs. Leslie Wright Jones

Carol Just
Benjamin Kahn
Marie Kalinoski
David Kang
Matthew Kaslow
Dana Katz
James Katz
Dr. David Kaufman
Jenny Ke
George Kelder
Emily Keller
Richard Keller
Ruth Kelman
Patricia Kepple
Richard Kile
Diane Kim
Nancy King
Christina King Smith
Ms. Joan L. Kistler
Ellen Knight
Stephen Kozeracki
Marcia Kravis
Linda Lacey
Ms. Michele Lam
Samantha Land
Ellis Landset
Julie Larson
Christopher & Victoria Le Vine
Claire Lentz
Betsy LeRoy
Peter Levan
Ms. Carol S. Levin
Ms. Mark and Janet Lewis
Mary Cleary Lewis
Theodore Lieverman
Mr. Gerard G. Lodolce
Marcus Lopez
Mrs. Judith Lowrance
Mr. Peter D. Luborsky
William Lunsford
Matilda Maassen
Alfonso Madrid
Robert Mark
Maria Markovich
Mrs. Barbara A. Martin
Janice Martin
Melissa Martinez
Ms. Denise Masciantonio
Karen Mauch
Patricia Mayer
Christina Mazzatti
Joseph McCann
Mr. Leo J. McCormick
Timothy McGrath
Gerald & Maureen McHugh and 
Tate
Ms. Susan S. McLaren
Maria McLaughlin
Timothy McNeil
Mr. Donald Meltzer
Mr. Darryl Meyer
Mr. Cas and Marilyn Michalski
Mr. Bradley Allen Miller
Debra Miller
Kristin Molavoque
April Moncrieff
Amanda Moody

Mr. Maynard Moore
Paula Moore
Mr. Walter P. Moran Jr.
Leah Morris
Mr. Kenneth Mumma
NAtional Conference of Bank-
ruptcy Judges
Mr. Matthew Newman
Dannielle Niblick
Ms. Mary Ann Ninnis
Una O’Boyle
Margaret Ochs
Mr. Mark Ohi
Mr. Hiroharu Okamoto
Mrs. June P. Okeefe
Melissa Palermo
Emily Palmer
Vincent Papalia
Mr. John Parke
Lauren Patrick
Kent and Virginia Patterson
John Paylor
Peg and Frank Pennington
Lisa and Ross Pennypacker
Leslie Phillips
Dr. Mary Lee Plumb-Mentjes
Rita Pope
David Pudlin
Mr. Mark Putnam
Joan Ranieri
Stephanie Ravett
Lorraine Rea
Ms. Margaret Reinhart
Timothy and Elaine Rice
Joyce Richardson
Mr. Robert Ridgley
Mr. John G. Rieder
Ms. Elizabeth Robinson
Mr. Robert Rodenberger
Bernice Romano
Mr. Robert G. Rosenberry
Mr. Jeffrey and Cora Brettler 
Rubin
Lenore Sack
Mr. Murray Saltzman
Mr. David B. Saucier
Dr. Paul Scharff
Ms. Renee Schiffrin
James Klein and Adeline Schultz
Kimberly Segermark
Ms. Tamara Seidman
Sabine Shaman
Shapiro Heller
Mrs. Doris Shaw
Mr. Norman Sherman
Gloria Shotz
Mr. Richard P. Sibley
Samuel Silver
Sing Sing Museum
Dr. Barry H. Smith
Kristin Smith
Southeastern Pennsylvania 
Branch of the Anthroposophical 
Society in America
Stephen St. Vincent
Mrs. Cathy W. Stamler
Ms. Katherine Stanklewicz
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Tribute Gifts Honorary

James & Maryann Frazier in honor of Diane Tomasko
Norma Reardon in honor of Bill Lewis
Gloria Abramowitz in honor of Andrew Abramowitz
Ellen Adler in honor of Cindy Moore
The Welsh Foundation in honor of Michael Mains
Christopher Le Vine in honor of Caroline Smith, Janet 
Smith and George Smith
Robert Kevin Brown & Robin Lisa Raines in honor of 
Jeffrey Mark
Maltida Maassen in honor of The Keller Family
Ruth Wolf in honor of Andy Abramowitz
Sue Miller in honor of Michael Babitch & Diedra 
Heitzman
Isa Estes-Cheatham in honor of Ross Church
Steven & Rebecca Fram in honor of Amy Klein
Robert & Alise Rodenberger in honor of Susan Weicheld
Lenore E. Sack in honor of Mikey Silvert and Paula 
Moore
Susam B. Miller in honor of Claudia Swenk
Janet Allen in honor of Susan Weicheld
John & Susan Holloway in honor of Wes Keller
Lisa & Ross Pennypacker in honor of Susan Weicheld
Robert & Deborah Chalfin Family Foundation in honor 
of Ina Sawitz
Anna Calahan in honor of Susan Weicheld
Stephen & Joan Crifasi in honor of Wes Keller
Marilyn & John Hill in honor of Wendall Holland
Sylvia Ull in honor of Barry and Larry Adler
Judith Dollenmayer in honor of Dr. Lee Combrink 
Graham
Warren & Tamah Wiegand in honor of Wendell Holland
Tigani Family Charitable Fund in honor of Wes Keller
Patricia Kepple in honor of Ross Church
Mr. & Mrs. Selwin Belofsky in memory of Gloria 
Abramowitz

In Honor of Noah Huether
Rosemary Huether
Mark Ohi
Gloria Shotz
George Kelder 
Bernice Romano 

In Honor of Ted Hansler
Mark & Elizabeth Hansler
Mark Ohi
Wanda Hanlser
Janet Wilson Smith
James Hansler
Katherine Gould Martin

In Honor of Mark Combrink-Hertz
Mark Ohi
Katherine Gould-Martin
Sara Hertz
Amanda Moody
Margaret Ochs
Diane Ferber
Jane Combrink-Graham
Lee Combrink-Graham
Samantha Land
Judith Fisher
Dana Katz
Doris Cohen

In Honor of Caroline Smith
Janet Wilson Smith
Mark Sullivan
Ellen Morehouse
Isabelle Bodek
Mark Ohi
Nancy Warren
Sahron Ewing
Stephanie Ravett
Marian Albertus
Robert Wilson
Christina Mazzatti
Reid Bodek
Meg Tharp
Etheldra Templeton
Pat Eggers
Clare Lentz
Jean Thompson
Sue Moore
Linda Leonard
Stephen Kozeracki
Lauren Patrick
Carolyn DiStefano
Christina King Smith
Barbara Coon
Deepti Galos

Cathleen Statts
Holly Steiner
Mrs. Tasha B. Stonorov and Michael 
Churchill
Karen Strupczewski
Yoshiko Sugimoto
Mark Sullivan
Patricia and Dennis Suplee
Mrs. Dolores Swarm
Gregory Taddonio
Mr. Edward Tannebaum
Etheldra Templeton
Mr. Scott Tennyson
Meg Tharp
C. Jean Thompson
Ms. Anne Throop
Barbara Tibbetts
Tracey Trautman
Ms. Wendy C. Turgeon
Mrs. Sylvia Ull
Mr. Alex Ulmer
Mr. Stephen Ulsh
Unknown Donor - DPV Conversion
Ms. Christine Ussler
Kristen Valosky Burns
Vanguard Employer Match
Dean Varvoutis
Mr. David N. Wabnik
Lisa Wagner
Tim Walsh
Ms. Diane Walters
Thomas Wamser
Ms. Elizabeth A Warner
Nancy Warren
Dr. Grace Weiner
Susan Weingarten
Barbara and George Whitesides
Mr. Kenneth Wiegand
Roy and Margaret Wiegand
Mr. Warren Wiegand , Jr.
Craig Williams
Robert Wilson
Mr. Bernard Wolf
Ruth Wolff
Mohung Wong
Lauren Worster
Ms. Heather Yonosh
Michael Zacher
Peter Zarevics
Paul Zuck
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  We apologize if we have inadvertently omitted or 
misspelled anyone’s name. 

If you have donated through Facebook, Your Cause, 
or Network For Good and would like individual 

recognition, please contact us.

  Please call the Development Office at 610-935-0300 
ext. 12 if you find any such mistakes. We will gladly 

correct them in our upcoming newsletter, or would like 
to learn additional ways to support CVKH.

Thank you to all!

Gifts In Kind

Phoenixville Area Community Services
Trdaer Joe’s of Wayne
Kimberton Whole Foods
Lionville Natural Pharmacy
Longwood Gardens
Valley Forge Trattoria
Bruce & Elaine Brown
The Huether family
Cliff Todd
Peggy Hartzell 
Michael and Rachel Fox Serra
Judy Helker
Christine Huston 
Dylan Babitch
Lynda & Jeff Billheimer
The Moore family 
Janet Wilson Smith
Karen Izzi
Chris & Sally Barron
Dr. Mark Saracino
Dr. Lee Combrink Graham
Suzanna Stull
Dr. Richard Fried
Dean Shull

Tribute Gifts Memorial

Richard & Kay Harsh in memory of Mary Holland
Charles Gaglia in memory of Harold Beratan
J.S. & M.K. Saltzman in memory of Harold Beratan 
Jane Bodine in memory of M.C. Richards
The Jewish Communal Fund in memory of Dr. Herbert 
Abramowitz
Robert Rosenberry in memory of Mr. & Mrs. William 
Ussler
George & Janice Wallace in memory of Cynthia Wallace 
Barry and Carley Smith in memory of Posie Huston
Lloyd & Sharen Friedman in memory of 
Norman Moskowitz
Norma Rearden in memory of Sister Linda
Bob Edleman in memory of Evelyn Halteman
S.S. McLaren in memory Hubert Zipperlen
The H. William Bosch and E. Colby Madden Fund in 
memory of Frederick C. and Kathleen B. Pflieger
The H. William Bosch and E. Colby Madden Fund in 
memory of Ruth F. Bosch
The H. William Bosch and E. Colby Madden Fund in 
memory of Marilyn L. Swenk
Phillips Parette & Patricia Gardner Parette in memory of 
John Gardner
Jeffrey Hale & Beth Church Horstman in memory of 
Elizabeth Wyckoff Benz
Jeffrey Hale & Beth Church Horstman in memory of 
Clifford Todd
Norma Rearden in memory of Gary and Jaime
Paula Silvert Moore & ITF Ernest Maynard Moore in 
memory of my sweet and funny friend Jane
April Moncrieff in memory of Rev. Michael Schmidt, 
Kimberton Farms School class teacher 1956-57
David & Susan Wabnik in memory of Arnold Adler
Bonnie Ferguson in memory of David Reeves
Edward & Janice Tannebaum in memory of 
Harold Beraton 
Elizabeth Warner in memory of Mary Holland
Janet Taylor Faust in memory Ruth Liberatore 
Anna Calahan in memory of Ginny Weicheld
Marilyn & John Hill in memory of Mary Holland and 
Susan Holland
Patricia Kepple in memory of Elizabth Wyckoff Benz

In Memoy of Michael Lieberman
Hangley, Aronchick, Ashely M. Chan 
Michael Zacher
Gerald McHugh & Maureen Tate
Mark Kearney & Wendy Beetlestone
Una O’Boyle
John & Sylvia Dorsey
Adeline Schultz & James Klein
Salvatore & Barbara Mastriano
Roy & Margaret Wiegand
Patricia & Dennis Suplee
Carlota Bohm
Karen Giannelli
Gary & Virginia Buvitz
Grace Wiener
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The mission of Camphill Village Kimberton Hills is to create and maintain a land-based community together with adults with special needs. 
Inspired by Anthroposophy, members of the community support one another to contribute to the wider society through biodynamic 
agriculture, handcrafts and other ecological, social, cultural and educational endeavors.

Residential and Volunteer opportunities are available at Kimberton Hills. Contact Craig Brown in Admissions at 610-935-0300 ext. 18

Phone: 610-935-0300
Fax: 610-935-8896
www.camphillkimberton.org

facebook.com/CamphillVillageKimbertonHills
twitter.com/cvkh
instagram.com/camphillkimberton
pinterest.com/cvkh

ONLINE CRAFT SHOP
www.camphillkimberton.org

CAMPHILL CAFÉ 
Currently Closed

SANKANAC CSA
Harvesting May-November

PO Box 1045, 1601 Pughtown Rd.
Kimberton, PA 19442

2021 Board of Directors

Patrick Boova, President
Joseph Bright, Esq., Vice President
Lynn Brubaker, Treasurer
Diedra Heitzman, Secretary

Helen Zipperlen
Bernard Wolf

Kimberton Hills benefits greatly from the committed individuals who make up our 
Board of Directors.  Along with members of the various Board Committees, they 
support the village with fundraising, financial reporting, strategic planning, legal 

and medical advice, and other initiatives. 

Christopher Barron
Sue Clee
Richard Fried, M.D.
Felicity Jeans, ex officio
Cynthia Moore
Andreas Schad
Judith Hokky

Directors:

Emerti:

Officers:

Mary working on the loom creating items for the 
Kimberton Hills Craft Shop

     Upcoming Events

  Spring Virtual Auction 2022

April 30th to May 9th

Follow us on Facebook & Instagram:
Camphill Village Kimberton Hills

Camphill Village Kimberton Hills

Scan the code to join the auction!
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